
NOTICE OF PUBLIC LOGIC AND  
ACCURACY TEST 

 
2024 GENERAL ELECTION 

 

The Boulder County Elections Division is providing notice that it will conduct public 
testing of its voting system and ballots as part of the 2024 general election 
preparation activities. Testing will take place beginning Tuesday, October 8 until 
testing is complete.  
 
Times/Dates: 10 a.m. - 5 p.m. Tuesday, October 8. Testing will continue into 

Wednesday, Oct 9 as needed beginning 10 a.m. Anticipated Test Board 
Review of results, sign-off, resetting, and resealing of equipment to occur 
following the completion of testing.  

 
Where: Ballot Processing Center, Clerk & Recorder’s Office: 1750 33rd Street in 

Boulder. Open to the public*, but RSVP requested due to space limitations. 
RSVP to Vote@BoulderCounty.gov or by calling 303-413-7740 by 5 p.m. on 
Monday, October 7. 

 
Each type of ballot, including mail, in-person, provisional, and audio ballots, shall be 
tested in accordance with rules promulgated by the Colorado Secretary of State. The 
tests shall ensure that the equipment will correctly count the votes cast and that the 
voting system will accurately count ballots of all types. 
 
The testing shall be open to the public, the press, and representatives of the political 
parties, subject to the rules promulgated by the Colorado Secretary of State. Each 
major political party may designate test board members, who shall be allowed to 
witness all public tests and the counting of pretest votes. A testing board will be 
selected comprising of two persons, one from each major political party. If an 
observer or designee hinders or disturbs the test process, the designated election 
official may remove the person from the test area. 
 

Email Vote@BoulderCounty.gov or call 303-413-7740 for 
more details. The 2024 General Election Day is on Tuesday, 
November 5, 2024.  
 
The logic and accuracy test will be conducted pursuant to 
Colorado Revised Statute 1-7-509. This notice is hereby given 
on September 26, 2024, by authorization of the Boulder 
County Clerk & Recorder. 

 
 
 

 

 

* Boulder County wants to ensure that everyone has equal access to our programs, activities, 
and services. To request an Americans with Disability Act (ADA) accommodation, please 
email ADA@bouldercounty.gov or call 303-441-1386. If you need help in another language, 
please email mwozniak@bouldercounty.gov or call 303-413-7766. For these events, please 
contact us as soon as possible and at least 2-3 business day prior, so we may explore 
scheduling accommodations and/or an interpreter. 

Molly Fitzpatrick  
Boulder County Clerk & Recorder 
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